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Casilla 1724-351 

 


             Santo Domingo de los Tsachilas

Ecuador

andyelaine@doctors.org.uk
25th January 2016  
Dear friends, 
Thank you for all your support and prayers for the Christmas events. They were all a great success.  

First we held the Christmas party for the sponsored children. Each of the children received their bag of goodies, which included clothing, a Christian book, toiletries and a toy or game. They were delighted. I also spoke to them about the meaning of the gifts that the wise men took to Jesus, and encouraged them to think about why He came to this world. 
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Next, I went to the schools to give out gifts to each of the 300 children in the local village primary schools. Funds for these were raised through our Christmas appeal. The superhero costumes and skirts were made by the sewing group, so it benefitted them too. Each child also received a Bible colouring book.  Again, I spoke to them about the meaning of Christmas. Getting to these schools involves lots of bumping along unmade roads – but the discomfort was worth it to see the children´s happiness. 
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San Ramon School 



Filipinas School 

Finally, we held the girls´ club programme. The little ones did a nativity play and the older girls also acted, sang and told poems about Christmas. They too received their gifts and prizes. Many parents came along and also heard the Christmas message.  [image: image6.jpg]
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    There are now 40 girls coming along regularly to the girls club in Nuevos Horizontes on a Tuesday afternoon.  From February I am planning to start another group in the Union Carchense village. Both groups are for girls aged 5-18 (divided into 3 age groups for their activities).  In March, while the girls are on holidays, I am planning a one-night camp for the 8-12 year olds on the theme of friendship, and another for the 13-18 year olds about relationships, romance and peer pressure. 
The youngest girls are learning about how God communicates with us over the coming months, the middle group about some of the parables, and the teenagers about relationships and self-esteem. I have been busy translating/inventing resources this month! 
I am giving the teenagers an enterprise challenge during the holidays. The girls who sew will be included in this, in an attempt to help them learn how to sell goods for themselves here in Ecuador. They will also be enjoying some football. 

HOW YOU CAN HELP: The girls love paper crafting, and my stash of embellishments, stickers and decorative papers to punch etc. has just about run out. If you have any you are not using, please send them our way! You can post direct, or send to Maryon Gardiner. 

The sponsored children begin their 3 months of holidays at the end of January. I am organising an event for them in February, where I will check if any of them need spectacles, receive their end of year reports, and give them some careers guidance. 

Thank you for all the book donations for schools. I will be purchasing them ready for the new school year in May. 
Looking further ahead, we have a medical elective student coming in May – she will help me do the annual vision checks in the primary schools. My parents are also planning to come at the end of May for a visit, and then in July we have two girls from Coventry coming to help run camps. 
The rainy season has started here in earnest now, with seemingly endless rainy days. This is quite unusual for us, as normally the wet season has hot sun in the morning and rain at night. It seems the El Niño is now affecting us and flooding in the coastal areas has started. Everywhere is muddy and slippery underfoot, and it is almost impossible to dry clothes, especially for those who are washing by hand. The Ecuadorean economy is in crisis – recently the government let fathers who had been jailed for not paying maintenance for their children out, because they cannot afford to keep them in prison! There is another mosquito-borne virus, Zika, arriving, which causes babies to be born with microcephaly (small brains).There are several viruses circulating at the moment, which we all seem to pick up, one after the other… So lots to pray about for Ecuador!
Vladimir in particular has been struggling with recurrent fevers and gastritis. Prayers appreciated. He continues in the building projects and selling flowers. 

Tamara now has spectacles, and is also recovering from a nasty bug.  She and Emily had a wonderful Christmas, fully enjoying the season and all it brings. We are now back to homeschooling in the mornings.  Now our road is finished, complete with cycle lane, we are attempting cycle rides up to the grandparents, in between rain showers. 
[image: image8.jpg]


[image: image9.jpg]


[image: image10.jpg]



As we have no plans to visit the UK this year, but we do now have a reasonable internet connection, I am happy to Skype your small group should you wish to have an update in person/ask questions /chat about issues in my books. If you are interested, please do get in touch to arrange a date and we can give it a go!   

Thank you for your prayers and support, love from,

Andy, Vlady, Tamara & Emily
www.andysintheandes.blogspot.com
